Combined Community Councils of the ACT
(PO Box 3310, Manuka ACT 2603; info@isccc.org.au)
Mr Ben Ponton
Deputy Director-General, Planning
Environment and Sustainable Development Directorate
GPO Box 1908  
Canberra  ACT  2601
Dear Mr Ponton,

CLARIFICATION ON THE USE OF TECHNICAL AMENDMENTS IN RELATION TO VARIATIONS TO THE TERRITORY PLAN

I refer to the recent PDF meeting held on 29 January 2014 to discuss the introduction of suburban Precinct Codes by way of Technical Amendments (TAs), and to respond to a number of difficulties with this approach raised by Leon Arundell from the North Canberra Community Council.  

I understand that at this meeting John Edquist explained that much of the concern displayed by many members of the community to the introduction of suburban Precinct Codes by TA2012-06 stemmed from a concern that ESDD would from now on amend the Territory Plan at will by use of TAs, with little or no public consultation.  

You responded by noting that the Precinct Codes as published had not changed any outcome, but had merely reordered existing elements within the Territory Plan, and assured the meeting that any future change to Precinct Codes which affected possible planning outcomes or rights would not be introduced without going through the normal Plan Variation procedures.  You also agreed to provide this assurance in writing.  The Combined Community Councils (CCC) welcome this commitment, and look forward to your letter.

As the next PDF meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 1 April 2014, it would be convenient if your letter could be received well before this date so it can be distributed and discussed by the individual Councils prior to the meeting.

I look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely

Gary Kent

Session Convenor

Combined Community Councils of the ACT

28 February 2014
